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Dates to remember 
Thursday, October 15 – Senior Parent Meeting, Virtual 
via Zoom, 7:00 pm 
 
Thursday & Friday, October 15 & 16 – Parent/Teacher 
Conferences (see schedule below) 
 
Thursday & Friday, October 22 & 23 – Parent/Teacher 
Conferences (see schedule below)  
 
Monday, November 2 – School Picture Retakes 
 
A note from the superintendent 
Dear GTA Families, 
 
We are so very proud of the wonderful character 
exhibited by our students during these beginning weeks 
of the 2020-21 school year.  As there have been 
challenges to our school environment and culture due 
to the COVID-19 situation, our students have fully 
demonstrated what a fantastic community GTA has!   
We will be maintaining our current precautionary 
measures as written in our Return to Learn Plan.  This 
plan was approved by the GTA board of directors and is 
evaluated and re-confirmed at our regularly scheduled 
monthly meetings.  During plan evaluation, the board 
will continue to learn of changes within the region with 
regard to the COVID-19 situation, as well as guidance 
from legal counsel, in order to make informed decisions 
on any plan modifications that may be necessary.  We 
respectfully ask that you continue partnering with us in 
finding balance in ensuring that all students are safe, 
loved, and learning as they achieve excellence in 
character and academics.  If you have any questions as 
we work through the challenges during these 
extraordinary times, please feel free to contact me.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Jim Coneset 
Superintendent 

It’s conference time! 
Our first parent-teacher conferences of the year are set 

to begin in just a week!  
This year, we are offering 
some options to our 
traditional in-person event.   
 
Elementary.  Conferences 
will be available for 
parents of Elementary 

face-to-face students either in person, or virtually 
through Google Meet.  Elementary appointments 
should be made online through School Bookings. If you 
do not have internet access, please give us a call at 995-
0665 and we will schedule your spot(s) for you.  If you 
prefer to meet with teachers virtually, you may contact 
them directly to set up a Google Meet conference after 
reserving your meeting time.   
 
Secondary.  Conferences for parents of all Secondary 
students will be available either in person or virtually 
through Google Meet.  Secondary appointments should 
be made online through School Bookings.  If you do not 
have internet access, please stop by the office or give us 
a call at 932-6038 and we will schedule your spot(s) for 
you.  If you have chosen to meet virtually, we will 
contact you with an invitation to a Google Meet 
conference.   
 
Times and options are available as follows:  
 

Date Elementary Secondary 
Thursday  

October 15 
4:20-8:00 pm 

In-Person or Virtual 
4:00-7:00 pm 

In-Person Only 
Friday 

October 16 
12:20-3:00 pm 

In-Person or Virtual 
1:00-3:00 pm 
Virtual Only 

Thursday 
October 22 

4:20-8:00 pm 
In-Person or Virtual 

4:00-7:00 pm 
Virtual Only 

Friday 
October 23 

12:20-3:00 pm 
In-Person or Virtual 

1:00-3:00 pm 
In-Person 
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Senior parent meeting scheduled 
Parents of students in the class of ‘21 are invited to an 
informational meeting to learn about all the exciting 
things in store for our seniors, including important 
events and dates leading up to graduation.  The 
meeting will be held virtually via Zoom on Thursday, 
October 15 from 7:00-7:45 pm.  Join on Zoom with the 
meeting ID of 861 8606 6284 or follow this link: 
https://bit.ly/3nytq8j.  The passcode is Grad 21.  
Questions may be directed to Mindy Van Houzen at 
vanhouzenm@mygta.us.  
 
We are loving our new app! 
It’s everything GTA, in your pocket.  Now you can stay 

updated with access to 
current events, school 
news, access to real-time 
Mustang sports scores, 
emergency notifications 
and more with our new 
Grand Traverse Academy 
app.  The app is free on 
both the Apple Store 
(https://apple.co/3bCRz87) 
or on Google Play 
(https://bit.ly/3h9NlX0).   
 
Just follow these easy 
steps:  

  
1.  Search “Grand Traverse Academy” in your 

phone’s app store and download the app 
2. Select “ALLOW” when prompted on initial 

download to ensure you receive notifications 
3. Open the app and navigate to the top left menu 

and then click on “SETTINGS” near the bottom 
of the list  

4. Ensure your notifications are turned on  
 
Mustang roundup 
Basketball.  Junior high boys’ basketball is starting soon 
– watch for more information! 
 
Coach needed.  The Mustang athletic department is 
currently taking applications for the position of boys’ 
basketball coach for both junior high and JV/Varsity.  If 
you are interested or would like details, please contact 
Shelley Alejandro at alejandros@mygta.us.   
 
 

Equestrian team.  Congratulations to Bethaney Beaver, 
GTA sophomore and 
our one-person 
equestrian team, on 

earning the title of reserve 
champion for District 18, 
Division D!  She made it to 
regional competition last 
weekend and came in 6th 
place out of nine schools.  
Bethaney is thrilled with her 

performance this year and hopes to make it to state 
competition next year.            
 
Bike safety unit planned 
Local youth bicycling advocacy group Norte has 
graciously loaned 30 bikes to Grand Traverse Academy 
for a Bike Safety unit for students in kindergarten and 
Lower Elementary phys ed classes.  The unit will start 
Monday, October 12 and run as long as the weather 
holds out.  Due to lack of storage space, students may 
not bring their own bikes, but may bring their helmet.  If 
they do not have a helmet, we will have those on hand 
as well.  Signed permission slips have been distributed 
and need to be returned to classroom teachers today 
for students to participate. 
 
It’s not too late to order school pictures! 
If you did not order pictures when they were taken in 

September, it’s not too late!  Either 
visit the Timeless Image website or 
scan the QR code at left to place 
and pay for your order.  Order 
codes are 5820 for Preschool & 
Elementary and 6320 for Junior 
High & High School.  As a reminder, 
School picture retakes are 

scheduled for Monday, November 2.    
 

https://bit.ly/3nytq8j
https://apple.co/3bCRz87
https://bit.ly/3h9NlX0
mailto:alejandros@mygta.us
http://preorder.timeless-image.com/
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Virtual College Fair scheduled 
High school students should save the dates for the 
Grand Traverse Area Virtual College Fair, October 13 
and 14 from 4:00-8:00 pm.  A updated flyer with 
registration information is attached. 
 
October is Michigan College Application 
Month 
At Grand Traverse Academy, we encourage our 

graduates to continue 
their education by 
pursuing post-secondary 
learning opportunities, 
whether that means 
attending a college or 
university, learning a 

trade, joining the military, or enrolling in a technical 
school.  Our goal is for every senior to apply to at least 
one post-secondary institution.  October is College 
Application Month and is an important time for college-
bound seniors to apply to the schools they are 
interested in attending, as applications must precede 
the Free Application for Student Aid.  If you have a 12th 
grader, please remind them to let Mrs. Patrzik know 
when they have submitted an application for post-
secondary education or the military – and when 
acceptance letters start coming in, to share a copy with 
her so they can receive a “Congratulations on Your 
Acceptance” magnet for their locker!  There is no need 
to make a decision at this point in the school year but 
we love to highlight our students’ opportunities. 
 
College readiness assessment coming soon            
On Wednesday, October 14, high school students will 
participate in the college readiness assessment, which 
would typically have been taken in the spring.  Tests for 
each grade level are as follows: 
 

Freshmen – PSAT 8/9 
Sophomores – PSAT 10 

Juniors – PSAT 10/NMSQT 
Seniors – SAT 

 
Students will take their test first thing in the morning, 
which begins promptly at 8:10 am.  They should make 
an extra effort to arrive early on that day, as late 
arrivals may not be able to enter the testing room and 
there are no make-ups for these tests. 
 
 

Virtual college rep meetings planned 
Although our current situation restricts visitors to our 
building, we are still dedicated to offering our students 
the opportunity to visit with representatives from 
various colleges, universities and the military.  This year, 
they’ll be done virtually through Google Meet!  Juniors 
and seniors will be added to a Google Classroom 
created specifically for meetings with virtual visitors.  
Students will register to attend by submitting a Google 
Form in advance of the meeting date, which will give 
them permission to leave class and join (properly 
distanced) in the Multi-Purpose Room to meet with the 
representative on their individual Chromebooks.  
Meetings will be recorded and stored so that other 
students may access the information later.   
Upcoming meetings are scheduled as follows: 
 
Monday, October 12 
Michigan Technological University 
 
Tuesday, October 13 
Saginaw Valley State University 
 
Thursday, October 15 
Calvin College 
 
Tuesday, October 20 
Grand Valley State University 
 
Thursday, October 22 
Alma College 
 
Monday, October 26 
Northwestern Michigan College     
 
Honor your graduate with a senior ad 
Grand Traverse Academy’s yearbook staff is busy at 

work preparing their 
2020-21 publication.  
Would you like to 
pay tribute to your 
class of ’21 graduate 
with a special 
message in the 
advertising section?  
The ads will be full 

color and staff members are happy to help you create it 
if necessary.  An advertising order form is attached for 
your convenience.   
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Substitute teachers needed 
There is a shortage of substitute teachers at schools 

throughout the region 
and Grand Traverse 
Academy is no exception.  
If you are interested in 
covering for teacher 
absences at our school, 
we’d love to hear from 

you!  You need not be a certified teacher or have a 
degree:  requirements include at least 60 credits earned 
from an accredited college or university.  Pay is $55 per 
half day or $100 per full day; benefits are working with 
and for our team of dedicated professionals and 
spending time with our awesome students!  Contact 
Maria Dean at deanm@mygta.us to apply. 
 
Save the date:  Three-Mile Trail outdoor 
open house at GTA 
Thursday, October 22, 4:30-6:00, South Parking Lot 
Join East Bay Township and TART Trails for an outdoor 
public open house to create a community vision for a 
proposed Three-Mile Trail extension between South 
Airport and Hammond Roads, as well as other nearby 
connections.  Share your ideas for design, amenities and 
access points along the proposed trail system!  The new 
trail will cross the Grand Traverse Regional Land 
Conservancy’s Mitchell Creek Meadows property and is 
planned in coordination with East Bay’s Safe Routes to 
Schools infrastructure improvements.  The event will be 
outside under a tent right here at GTA and will use 
COVID-19 prevention practices.  Attendees must wear 
masks unless medically unable, and social distancing 
measures will be in place.  Those unable to attend the 
event can participate via an online survey, which will be 
available immediately after the open house at 
www.eastbaytwp.org.  
 
Easy ways to raise funds for GTA  
Save your Oleson’s receipts, please!  Do you shop at 

Oleson’s Food Markets?  Did 
you know that your cash 
register receipts are worth 
money to our school?  With 
the Oleson’s Community 

Share Program, you earn “Community Share Points” 
each time you shop (with the exception of alcohol 
purchases).  One point equals one cent, so if you spend 
$100 on groceries, you’ve earned $1 for GTA!  These 
points add up quickly and resulted in over $1,000 in 

earnings last year, even though the school year was cut 
short.  It’s easy to participate – simply save your 
receipts and place them in the collection box inside the 
Elementary entrance (to the right of the office door).   
 
Box Tops for Education.  If you’re familiar with the Box 

Tops for 
Education 
coupons found on 
many grocery 
items, you may 
have noticed 

something new:  Now you can earn cash for our school 
in a whole new way.  A new Box Tops mobile app allows 
you to scan store receipts, find participating products 
and instantly add Box Tops to our earnings online.  No 
more clipping, taping onto collection sheets and 
dropping them off at school!  You may still find the 
traditional Box Tops coupons on certain items, which 
can still be brought in to either office, but be sure to 
download the app now to take advantage of this easy 
way to earn free money for GTA!     
 

fun facts 
The current American flag was designed by a high 

school student.  It 
started as a school 
project for Bob Heft’s 
junior-year history class, 
and it only earned a B- in 
1958.  His design had 50 
stars even though Alaska 
and Hawaii weren’t 

states yet.  Heft figured the two would earn statehood 
soon and showed the government his design. After 
President Dwight D. Eisenhower called to say his design 
was approved, Heft’s teacher changed his grade to an A. 

Source:  rd.com   
 

mailto:deanm@mygta.us
http://www.eastbaytwp.org/
https://www.boxtops4education.com/


T r a v e r s e  B a y  A r e a  I n t e r m e d i a t e  S c h o o l  D i s t r i c t 
a n d  N o r t h w e s t e r n  M i c h i g a n  C o l l e g e 

i n v i t e  a l l  h i g h  s c h o o l  s t u d e n t s  t o  a t t e n d  t h e 
2 0 2 0  N o r t h e r n  M i c h i g a n  V I R T U A L  C o l l e g e  F a i r 

Michigan Association of Collegiate Registrars & Admissions Officers 
(MACRAO) sanctioned event hosted by 

Traverse Bay Area Intermediate School District and 
Northwestern Michigan College

Questions? Contact:
TBAISD (231) 922-6349 or 

Scott Herzberg, NMC (231) 995-2526

T u e s d a y ,  O c t o b e r  1 3
W e d n e s d a y ,  O c t o b e r  1 4

4 : 0 0  -  8 : 0 0  p . m .  b o t h  d a y s 

V i r t u a l 
C O L L E G E  FA I R

2 0 2 0  N o r t h e r n  M i c h i g a n

R E G I S T E R
N O W

w w w . t b a i s d . o r g

L e a r n  M o r e
►  Many col leges ,  univers i t ies  and    
mi l i ta ry  branches 

►  Financia l  a id  in format ion and 
Q&A sess ions 

►  NMC Dual  Enrol lment  and 
TBAISD Ear ly  Col lege

R E G I S T R AT I O N  I S  E A S Y
1   Regis ter  a t  www.tbaisd.org 
2  Receive event  deta i l s  and l inks  to 
dozens of  L IVE v i r tual  sess ions  wi th 
col lege/mi l i ta ry  representa t ives

3  Attend f rom the comfor t  o f  your 
own space on the date  and t ime that 
works  bes t  for  you!

R E G I S T E R  H E R E  ● w w w . t b a i s d . o r g

https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
https://www.tbaisd.org/spotlights/virtual-college-fair/
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